#21-97 Marshall County

Emergency Telephone System Board

08/26/2021

Gary Kroeschen Chairman Marshall County Board

The Marshall County ETSB Board voted at our Special meeting held on August 25th, 2021 to again provide Mike Mayer the Marshall County 911 Coordinator with a pay increase. The board approved a 3% raise on my hourly rate for this year retroactive back to December 1st, 2020. Then a 3% raise on my hourly rate for the 2 following years. The retroactive pay amount would be \$1,504.20. That would bring his current salary of \$50,140 up to the current year salary of \$51,644. These salary increases are being requested to bring the 911 Coordinators salary closer to the other elected and appointed officials in the county. Their current salary is \$55,641 after December 1st of 2021 their base salary will be \$56,197. As a reminder to all board members the 911 Coordinators salary is not paid out of the county general fund but is paid by the ETSB surcharge money received from the state of Illinois.

- 1. That the annual salary beginning December 1, 2020, of the Marshall County 911 Coordinator shall be \$51,644.
- 2. That the annual salary beginning December 1, 2021, of the Marshall County 911 Coordinator shall be \$53,194.
- 3. That the annual salary beginning December 1, 2022, of the Marshall County 911 Coordinator shall be \$54,789.

The ETSB board respectfully requests that this change be adopted by resolution if it is necessary to be adopted by resolution at the next County Board meeting on 09/09/2021.

Thank You,

Mike W Mayer

Marshall County 911 Coordinator